

PUBLIC NOTICE

SEEKING INTEREST FOR VACANT COUNCIL SEAT IN WARD 4 CITY OF LAS VEGAS

The Mayor is seeking letters of intent for persons interested in filling a vacant Council Seat in Ward 4. The appointee shall hold office until the next regular local election which will be held November 2025.

Letters should be delivered to City Hall by January 3, 2024 (Due to the Holidays, City Hall will be closed on 12/25, 12/26 and from 1:00 pm to 5:00 pm on 12/29).

Mayor David Romero will review letters of intent and make a recommendation for Council's consideration to fill the vacancy at the January 17, 2023 Council Meeting.

The qualifications for City Council members are as follows:

- A. Shall be a qualified elector (any resident of this state who is qualified to vote under the provisions of the constitution of New Mexico and the constitution of the United States);
- B. Shall be a registered voter in Ward 4 and physically reside within the boundaries of Ward 4 (See attached map);

Please contact City Clerk, Casandra Fresquez with questions at (505) 454-1401, ext. 1402 or by email at cfresquez@lasvegasnm.gov

